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Greetings from Ministerio de Vida 
Nueva in Mexico! Summer of 2021 
was a hard season for us as we 
battled through our 2nd case of Covid 
personally, and loosing Ricardo (one of 
our servant leaders) with complications 
of it. Even though we have waded 

through a year and a half of Covid, our church has grown.
We have a story about our dentist, Miriam, and her 
daughter Monse, a university student in Guadalajara. 
Monse came to know Jesus by God’s drawing her to read 
HIS Word…she found out that it was possible to talk to 
the Author of the Bible. She believed in the Gospel and 
told her mother that she wanted to get baptized. At that 
same time, Alina needed to see Miriam about a “tooth 
issue” but Miriam and her daughter actually ended up 
making an appointment with us for breakfast to talk 
about Jesus. Miriam believed in Jesus in our living room! 
Alina is now discipling Miriam & Monse via Zoom.
Many who attend our services at the rehab center are 
showing signs of fruit in their lives, which is an indication 
of real spiritual life! We don’t know exactly how many are 
truly saved, but we do know that many seeds have been 
planted, watered, and we will have to wait on the Lord for 
the growth.
We have three main prayer requests:
1.	 That the believers of Ministerio de Vida Nueva GROW 

in wisdom and understanding of God’s Word in the 
context of the body of Christ, the church.

2.	That our church will fulfill God’s command to GO.  
A number of our members are starting to invite people 
to church who do not know the Lord. In October we 
baptized 5 people and had several unbelievers who 
heard a whole lot of Jesus that day!

3.	We would like to ask prayer for God’s provision of a 
youth pastor. This is a priority for us.

We pray that you find ways to share the love of Jesus 
with unbelievers in your life during this advent season!
In His service with you,

Kevin, Alina, & Aline

Welcome

We’re glad you’re here

We want to hear from you! Fill out a 

Communication and/or Prayer Request 

form. We would love to pray for you and 

get you more information. 

Giving available

online or on the 

ACC app
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EVENTS AND INFO

Join us for Sunday services online or in person!

Sunday service times: 8:00am, 9:30am and 11:00am

We’ve resumed our kids’ and students’ programming on Sunday 
mornings as well!

Our desire as a church, from the elders to the staff, is to do all we can 
to make decisions based on your safety and health. That means, among 
many other things, that we follow the guidelines of our governing 
officials. For the latest Covid related guidelines, visit our website: 
alderwood.cc/covid

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! 
Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer 
requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

The Alderwood Compassion Center has been open for over a year! 
Come by on Tuesdays (9am to noon) or Saturday mornings with any 
donations you have...a list of items needed and the address can be 
found at alderwood.cc/compassion

Visit our website or use the ACC app to find out about upcoming 
events. Visit our calendar at alderwood.cc/events

COMING UP

•	 Christmas Eve - December 24 
Candlelight services at 2:00, 3:30, 5:00 and 6:30pm. 
Childcare during the first three services by reservation. 
RSVP (after December 6th) at alderwood.cc/christmas

•	 Holiday Sundays - December 26 and January 2 
We will have just two service times available on these Sundays at  
9:30 and 11:00am. These will both be Family Services (no Uptown 
Kids programming or ASM).

TEXT “ACCAPP” TO 84576


